Long Lawford Primary School Newsletter



Holbrook Road, Long Lawford, Rugby, CV23 9AL. Tel: 01788 543332, Fax: 01788 550366, Email: admin2405@welearn365.com Website: www.longlawfordprimaryschool.com



Autumn 2

This week during our walk around school it has been lovely to see how well the children have settled into their new classes and we have been really impressed with the fantastic writing we have seen.

Since our last newsletter our assemblies in school have been focusing on the uniform we wear to school and bullying. School uniform is an essential part of showing that we belong to this school and wearing it correctly is important. We ask that parents read the uniform policy (on school website) and adhere to it. Special attention should be paid to hair, it should not be dyed and accessories should be discreet. Footwear should be black school shoes, not trainers. Thank you.

The assembly on bullying was taken by our Anti Bullying Ambassadors. They shared with the school what the word bullying means and what to do if this is happening to you. The Anti Bullying Ambassadors are now preparing for Anti Bullying Week, which is coming up soon. The assembly themes for next two weeks are 'manners' and ACE (the school strap line).

<u>Lunchtimes</u> — This term we have made slight changes to the arrangements at lunchtime. The changes were made as the volume of children at one time in the hall was too great. The children could not move around easily and the noise levels were inappropriate, the health and safety of the children could not be guaranteed. We have ensured that all children have at least one friend to sit with during the short time they are eating their lunch. At the beginning of each year lunchtimes are often slower as the Reception children get used to having lunch at school and Year 3 get used to a shorter lunchbreak.

<u>School Information</u> - We endeavour to keep you up to date with everything that is going on in school in reasonable time before the event. Information, including fortnightly newsletters, can be found on our website and the school app. Newsletters are not sent out as paper copies but are available from the office.

Important Reminders —

2011|2012

Punctuality - Lessons start at 8.50 and all pupil entrances, including external gates will be closed at 8.55. It is crucial that children arrive on time for school every day.

<u>Diary Dates</u> - Tuesday, 26th September - FS2 and KS1 Awards Assembly at 9.00 (you will have been notified by class teacher if your child is receiving an award).

Tuesday, 26th September at 2.30pm - Second hand uniform sale in school hall

Tuesday, 3rd October KS2 Awards Assembly at 9.00am

Week beginning Monday, 2nd October - Book Fair in School

Mrs Hetherington and Mrs Barton Deputy Heads

Mid-Day Supervisor vacancy

If you are interested please contact the school office.

PLEASE REGISTER FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS

Did you know?

When you successfully apply for free school meals the school will receive at least an extra £900 of government funding (Pupil Premium), even if your child does not want the meal. This additional funding will be used to help children from lower income families do their very best at school.

AND

Having a free school meal can help you save £350 over a year and saves you time plus your child gets a nutritious meal!

Even if your child has a packed lunch or is currently having the government's Infant School meals (UIFSM) please complete a form which is available from the school office.

STARS OF THE WEEK

Star Worker—Emily B, Sinead O'R, Tyler C, Clara F, Damara S, Amy F, Laila B, Holly S, Evie S, Myles H W, Dexter W, James W, Aimee J, Mia G, Fariah H,

Star Person—Harry F, Riley C, Arabella W, Alexia O S, Chloe M, Chloe B, Matei I, Charlie F, Alyssa S, Kayla W, Jayson C, Millie G, Hadi S, Max J, Clio C,

Well done to them all!